ED GAINEY Mayor



CHRIS HORNSTEIN DIRECTOR

CITY OF PITTSBURGH DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING

September 20, 2022

President and Members of Council City of Pittsburgh

RE: DCED GRANT Homewood Park

Dear President and Members of Council:

Attached is a proposed resolution authorizing the Mayor and the Director of the Department of Public Works, to apply for grant funding from the PA Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) Keystone Communities Grant program, to provide funding for the construction of a community space and playground in Homewood Park. The grant proposal includes a request of \$262,180.50, with a local match of \$262,180.50 to come from a City of Pittsburgh's Capital Budget. In the event the grant is awarded, this resolution provides for an agreement not to exceed FIVE HUNDRED TWENTY FOUR THOUSAND THREE HUNDRED SIXTY ONE (\$524,361.00) DOLLARS for this stated purpose.

Your favorable consideration of this proposed Resolution is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Chris Hornstein Department Director

Chun Harton

CH/MN/CG/cjg